
 

 

April 26, 2024 

Dear Congressman, Wenstrup, 

I am writing to bring to your attention the critical infrastructure needs of the Village of Williamsport, 
particularly regarding its wastewater treatment plant (WWTP), as well as the efforts being made to address 
these challenges. 

As a Professional Engineer with extensive experience in municipal infrastructure projects, I have had the 
opportunity to work closely with the Village of Williamsport on assessing and developing solutions for its aging 
wastewater system. The current state of the Village's sanitary and storm sewer systems, with many 
components nearly a century old, presents significant challenges, particularly in terms of inflow and infiltration 
(I&I) issues. 

The Village's wastewater treatment plant experiences high wet weather flows, leading to frequent Sanitary 
Sewer Overflows (SSOs) and violations with the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). Through 
comprehensive inspections and assessments, it has been determined that the primary cause of these issues is 
the deteriorating condition of the sewer infrastructure, including cracked clay tile, failed joint seals, corroded 
pipes, and compromised service laterals. 

To address these challenges, the Village has developed a 25-year rehabilitation plan, which has received 
approval from the Ohio EPA. This plan outlines the necessary repairs, replacements, and upgrades needed to 
reduce I&I, mitigate SSOs, and bring the system into compliance with regulatory standards. However, funding 
constraints pose a significant barrier to the successful implementation of this plan. 

I strongly believe that federal support is essential to addressing the infrastructure needs of the Village of 
Williamsport. Therefore, I urge you to consider supporting the Village's congressionally directed spending 
request for federal funding to support its wastewater infrastructure rehabilitation efforts. The allocation of 
federal funds towards this project would not only improve the reliability and efficiency of the wastewater 
system but also protect public health, safeguard the environment, and promote economic growth in the 
community. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I appreciate your ongoing commitment to serving the needs 
of our communities. Should you require any further information or assistance regarding this issue, please do 
not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

_______________________________________ 
Gary D. Silcott Jr., P.E., Associate Vice President 
gsilcott@dlz.com  






